
Inter-County Rifle League 

League Meeting – Minutes, Sunday, March 27, 2011 

 

Neal Showalter, League President, called the meeting to order at 2:02 PM. 

 

Clubs present – New Holland, York, Palmyra, and Columbia. Seitzland was not 

represented. 

 

Treasurer’s Report was presented by Dean Kreamer. There is a balance of $3790.36 with 

another balance of $788.80 in the Scholarship Fund. 

 

Dean questioned as to how long he should retain old statements. It was voted to keep the 

records for seven (7) years. Motion by George Schucker, seconded by Ken Guffey. 

 

The Minutes from the Fall Meeting were read and approved. Motion by Paul Irvin, 

seconded by Ken Guffey. 

 

Old Business: 

The start times of the matches were discussed and it was agreed that it has worked very 

well this year. Continue as we have. 

 

The bye week shooting rules were discussed and were found to increase interest and 

participation. Continue with the Bye Week Schedule next year. 

 

The picnic/banquet will be held on May 14, 2011 at New Holland. People wanting to 

participate in the Mentored Match (100 yard prone) should report at 4:00. The Mentored 

Match will be the Scholarship Match and proceeds will be placed in the Scholarship 

Fund. The non-shooting festivities will commence at 6:00 PM. Team leaders should 

provide head counts for the picnic by May 1, 2011. New Holland will supply the 

hamburgers, hotdogs and sausage along with the rolls for these items. It is requested that 

attendees bring along a covered dish or desert of their own choosing. Bringing lawn 

chairs is suggested, this is a picnic. 

 

A check in the amount of $600.00 was given to Bill Burkert, New Holland Club, to 

purchase trophies and food. 

 

New Business: 

The 2011 Outdoor Schedule was presented and discussed. The Fall League Meeting will 

be held immediately following the Saturday, August 13 match at Seitzland. Motion by 

Paul Irvin, seconded by Ken Guffey. 

 

The Skill Development Day at Palmyra will be held on Saturday, April 16 at 12:00. 

 

The ICRL Scholarship Award was discussed. The sole candidate, Briann Derr, of the 

Palmyra team was found to be an outstanding candidate and was voted to receive the 

2011 Scholarship in the sum of $1000.00. Motion by Paul Irvin, second by Ken Guffey. 



Ken Guffey discussed the problems of funding shooting activities in the high schools. 

Ken indicated that the Columbia Club will be making a greater effort to recruit new 

junior shooters. He suggested that every team develop a junior shooting program in order 

to aid in the continuity of our sport. The NRA and CMP were remarked as having people 

available to help with this initiative. It all comes down to people making it happen. 

 

Motion to conclude the meeting at 3:47 PM was made by Paul Irvin, seconded by Ken 

Guffey. 

 


